
   
October 14, 2013 
 
Honorable Kathleen H. Burgess, Secretary 
State of New York 
Public Service Commission 
Office of the Secretary, 19th Floor 
Three Empire State Plaza 
Albany, New York 12223-1350 
 
RE: Case No. 13-E-0424 – Notice Establishing Filing Requirements 
 
Dear Secretary Burgess: 
 

The attached leaves, issued by Niagara Mohawk Power Corporation, d/b/a National Grid 
(“Company”), are being transmitted for filing in compliance with the notice issued September 18, 
2013 by the New York State Public Service Commission (“Commission”) in the above case number. 

 
   Seventh Revised Leaf No.197 
   Sixth Revised Leaf No. 198 
   Ninth Revised Leaf No. 199.1 
   Original Leaf No. 199.1.1  
    
   To P.S.C. No. 220 Electricity 
 
   Effective: February 1, 2014 
 
This filing is being made in compliance with the above notice which directed the electric 

utilities listed to file tariff revisions necessary to conform their tariffs to recent changes to the new 
requirements in Chapters 200 and 253 of the Laws of 2013.  Chapter 200 relates to eligibility for 
remote net metering of fuel cell electric generating equipment on property owned or leased by non-
residential customers and customers that own or operate a farm operation. Chapter 253 relates to the 
capacity eligible for net metering of photovoltaic electric generating systems owned or operated by 
customers utilizing residential meters that own or operate a farm operation. 

 
The attached proposed leaves comply with this directive. Attachment 1 included with this 

filing indicates where the proposed changes have occurred.  
 
Please advise the undersigned of any action taken regarding this filing. 
 
     Sincerely, 
 
     /s/ Patricia J. Rivers 
 
     Patricia J. Rivers 
     Senior Rate Analyst 
     Electric Pricing Department 
     (315) 428-6833 
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